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The Ups Club & pH Bar

Annual General Meeting 2016
Minutes

Date of meeting: June 9th 2016
Time: 5.30pm started at 5:43pm

Venue: Downs Hall

Attendees: See signature sheet in records 

Nathan Brown introduced himself as current Chairman.
Minute taker: Penny Flohr

1. Apologies were received from Steve Edwards & Harry Parkes.

2. Minutes of AGM 2015; accepted.

3. Matters arising from AGM 2015 – none.

4. Chairperson’s report & Future of The Club; Nathan Brown

The swimming pool continues to operate effectively after the recent refurbishment. The refurbishment of the swimming pool and the ladies changing rooms has been a substantial investment for the Club, but we remain committed to progressing with the refurbishment of the gents changing rooms in the near future.

The bar remains a core element of the Ups Club and we are planning a number of events in the coming months to increase its use by the membership community. The new stock is being reviewed with a view to reducing some prices to improve our competitiveness with other venues. We are also in the process of raising our web presence with Google to make it easier for people to ‘see’ inside the Club which should help improve bookings for parties, etc.

We are in the process of establishing an edible garden on the bar decking area. This has been spearheaded by Guy Thomas at the ICR who has been instrumental in organizing the fixtures and fittings as well as planting a variety of edible plants that we hope will be used in future by our members to take home for their evening meals, such as herbs and spices.

We rely on the voluntary commitments of many people to keep the Club running as it does and I would like to take the opportunity to thank the many volunteers on the Club and Bar committees, the different sports groups, and especially the volunteer bar staff who dedicate their time to serve our thirsty patrons.

We are committed to maintaining and improving the Ups Club facilities and services going forward making the most of our limited funds and the contributions of our many volunteers.

5. Treasurer’s report; Zoe Walters

The funding along with pool membership, income from hire of the hall and associate membership have maintained the pool, the cleaning and general maintenance of the hall and the changing facilities. Owing to some problems with the cleaning we have recently changed cleaning contractors and we hope to see the benefit of this over the months to come. 

This year we held our first Ups Club Spring Ball at Mitcham Golf Club and managed to raise a significant amount of money to put towards the maintenance of the Club. The event was heralded a great success thanks to the input and commitment of a new group of ladies who volunteered and ran the entire event.

The hall has regular bookings, from both internal employees of the ICR and RMH, as well as from outside parties, which helps to promote the club internally and externally. This year we have added a significant number of classes to those that are already established at the club and we hope to add more to this number in the future. 

In line with our commitment pledged over the last few years to renovate the club where possible, the committee made a decision to spend some of the savings on much needed refurbishments to the ladies changing room, with a further commitment to refurbishing the gents changing rooms this year. This along with the repairs made to the pool over the last year we hope have and will make a considerable difference to the experience of using the pool for the years ahead. 

Various clubs have requested equipment and additions to the hall and these have been granted wherever possible.

The Ups Club committee and pH Bar management committee would like to thank volunteers for all the hard work in ensuring these facilities have remained available to the staff and students in the past year.

6. pH Bar report; Amin Mirza

The pH Bar continues to regularly host and support events for staff and students of the Royal Marsden Hospital NHS Trust and the Institute of Cancer Research.  During the course of 2015 these have included the Spring Party, the Ups Club AGM, Physics/Radiotherapy Barn Dance, the PostDoc & Scientific Officers Association Summer Party, the CancTher Division Day, SeptemberFest, the Radiotherapy & Imaging Xmas Party, the ICR Xmas Party, and many other birthday parties, PhD viva celebrations, leaving/arriving drinks, and team/department socials.

The pH Bar and its volunteers continue to work hard to maintain and attract members to use its facilities and to keep it open.  The pH Bar and Ups Club committees would like to thank all volunteers for their efforts in ensuring these facilities remain available to the staff.


A copy of the accounts is available to view.

7. Special Members’ report – Pool 
The pool might have a slight leak.  This is being investigated.  We are unsure if this is merely due to evaporation.
Associate Member Pool - hire stopped due to Health & Safety.  

Nathan knows a swimming instructor who is interested in hiring the pool.  She has her own insurance but the changing rooms would need to be improved before the Club could hire the pool.  

There were a few problems with the pool last year, in particular, problems with the boiler.  As a result there was a period when the pool had to close while we waited on delivery of parts.  Members were given one month’s extra membership by way of compensation to thank them for their patience and understanding during this time.

Work is needed on the pool and we are in the process of getting quotes.  When work is carried out we will take the opportunity to give the pool a good clean.

8. Election of auditors

It was proposed that the same auditors are retained – Wellden Turnbull LLP. 

9. Committee

Members re-elected.  There was a call for an RMH staff rep to join the committee.

10. Any other business

Lorna Barakzai thanked the committee.  She asked if we could brighten up the Hall.  She mentioned that the badminton court markings were lifting.  Marco Borri replied to say that the line markings were difficult to lift and took hours to remove.  Discussion took place regarding painting the lines rather than sticking them down.  The Club would approach Gerry to see if he can help with painting these lines.

A member reported that some of the Hall radiators were leaking.  The Club would contact Gerry to inform him of the leaks.  He had fixed some of them but one might have been missed.  

Lorna Barakzai reported that people who booked parties used the Table Tennis tables as tables.  As a result these were being damaged with glass/water marks.  The Club will put signs up.  She asked if the Ups Club would support the Table Tennis Club by donating £100 towards the cost a new table tennis table.  Nathan Brown said the committee would discuss this at their next meeting.  He asked if all Hall users could let the committee know if anything was damaged after a party so we can attribute blame and claim the costs from the party host.

Meeting closed at 6.21pm.
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